
 

 

WHITFORD CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

MINUTES OF P&F MEETING – WEDNESDAY 21ST JUNE 2017 

 

Meeting Opened 

 Meeting Opened 7.30pm 

 

In Attendance 

 Pina Pettinicchio, Tamara McGougan , Lisa Briscoe, Nadine Cooperwhite, Chris Pawle, Cath 
Hughes, Andrew Dunlop, Donna Kretchsmer, Megan Miles, Daniel Kefford 

 

Apologies 

 Brad Ford, Tanya Ford 

Prayer 

 Tamara McGougan 

 

Approval of Previous Minutes: Adjustment to be made p.2 under “Entertainment Books”, and should 
read, “Simone has kindly offered to enter any data to newsletters etc.” and not “Simone has 
volunteered to take these photographs”. 

 Approved: Nadine Cooperwhite  Seconded: Chris Pawle 

  

Business Arising From Previous Minutes: NIL 

 

Correspondence In 

 Father’s Day F/R 

 Wristband F/R 
 

Correspondence Out 

 NIL 
 

 Principals Report 

 A hard copy is available at the office 
 
Approved: Pina Pettinicchio   Seconded: Lisa Briscoe 

 

 Treasurers Report 

 A hard copy is available at the office 

 
Approved: Nadine Cooperwhite  Seconded: Tamara McGougan  

 

 



 

First Business 

 Disco: Friday 24th of June. We just about have enough volunteers to run disco. There will be 
minimal decorations and balloons. Set up will need to be after assembly. Allison will close off “Try 
Booking”, at lunchtime. Efptos will be used at entrance sales. 
 

General Business 
 

 Cadburys Chocolate F/R: Opt out forms have gone out. Lisa has ordered 300 boxes. Delivery is 
Tuesday 27th with distribution Tuesday or Wednesday before school holidays Thursday. Due back 
date is Friday 21st July. There is a bonus gift for the first 10 students from each class. 

 

 Grants: Pina and Giselle have been busy researching grants that the school may be eligible for. 
These are as follows: Telstra Grant, Digital & Coding Grant, McDonalds Grant, “Make A Space”-
STEM Grant, Good Guys Grant (for Year 4 oven), City of Joondalup Grant (for bike racks). Our 
“Recycling/Environmental Grant”, from the COJ has been received. It will purchase the following: 
Rainwater Tank, Recycling Bins, Compost Bins, Worm Farm, Raised Garden beds, Protective 
Equipment, Plants, Soils and Trees etc. Thank you to Pina for organising this. 

 

 Dad’s Campout: February 10th 2018 has been set at Ern Halliday. A “save the date”, will be sent 
out before summer holidays begin. It may be limited to 110 people with the potential to increase this 
number to 300 by moving to a different area at Ern Halliday. 

 

 Holiday Raffle: Our application has been submitted. We will order 300 books for 427 families. 
 

 Lapathon: Mrs. Hopkins class was the winner of our Lapathon Pizza prize, for class with all 
envelopes back first. 

 

 Chess Club: Chess Club is going well. It has requested funds to purchase 10 competition quality 
digital clocks @ $50 each. This request has been approved by all in attendance. 

 
Final Business: 
 

 WCPS would like to begin a “Meet the Parent/Teacher/P&F”, section in the newsletter or on the 
WCPS website. This will build awareness and in turn create community. 
 

 Nate has finished treatment but Monique would like to wait until September before we organise a 
celebration in his honour. This may be a shared lunch or “Superhero”, day. 

 

 WCPS still needs to have numerous Hopscotch grids painted in various locations around the 
school. 

 

 The half basketball court has been approved and is underway. 
 

 
Next Meeting: Wednesday 26th July at 7.30pm 
 
Meeting closed: 8.47pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


